

June and winter frosts have certainly arrived! 

We do not have a meeting until August but there is the Mid-Winter Dinner in June. I hope all the work earlier in the year is meaning a lot of produce that you are using now.
Mid-Winter Dinner

Sat 17th June, 6pm.  

This is always a lot of fun. 

At the Caversham Baptist Church corner of Surrey and South Roads, South Dunedin.  

Please bring a main and dessert.  If it is vegetarian or gluten free we will have a table set aside for these items. Labels will be available, please label your dish on the night.  Bring recipes if you want to share. 
We will have a pickle tasting table to start if you would like to bring a jar to share. Crackers and bread provided.
Please also bring your own drink. Tea and coffee will be provided.
No alcohol please 

May Meeting: What a great meeting!
Sarah on Garlic challenged my thinking on when you plant it. Always great to get out of the traditional comfort zone!!
Well, I saw many tools that I have not seen before and it was very interesting. Thanks everyone for bring along the tools. Thanks also to Jim, David, Joy and Dennis for their usual roles. The club is lucky there are so many people who help out
Thanks again to Joy and supper helpers. There is always such a lot of discussion over supper.

Competition winners for May:
John Horrocks, Congratulations!
Newsletter Changes 

Due to some members not receiving email newsletters, the club is trailing a new format/method.  All current email contacts held by the club have been compiled into a contacts list. Newsletters will be sent from the club email (dvgcnz@gmail.com) to all of those on the contacts list.  Depending on your email provider you may need to add this email address to your contacts in order to avoid it going straight to spam/junk folders.  If you are still not receiving it please send through your email address to dvgcnz@gmail.com.  Likewise if you wish to change email address, add another, etc.  
Other news: 
Garlic planting day at Kowhai grove                             Kowhai grove have 1300 cloves of garlic to plant.  The planting day is Sat 24th June, 10am – 2pm at 289 Factory Road, Mosgiel.  Bring something to share for lunch.  Hot drinks available.  Kowhai grove is a community learning garden. See their facebook page for more details.  
Membership:                                                                       Subs are due, if you haven’t paid this year it has now gone up to $15 for non-postal and $20 for postal for the entire year.                                               Bank Account details for those who would like to pay their subs via internet banking:                          Dunedin Vegetable Growers Club                               Westpac 030905 0515906 00 
Please remember to add your name as reference when paying online.  
GARDEN TASKS FOR June 2017
If you plant early potatoes you should start chitting them now.  Chitting gives the best possible results.  
If you do so, continue to mound up celery and leeks.  
If not too wet, sow seeds of broad beans in a warm spot.  
Plant seedlings of brassicas and silver beet, winter lettuces and spinach.  
Plant garlic and shallots.  Traditionally on the 21st at 4.24pm, winter solstice.  
Seed swapping:
August meeting.  Bring along some seeds to swap.  Please label with type/variety and year/season harvested.  
Please note we do not meet in June and July

Moon Planting June 2017:
Check out this website

https://au.rhythmofnature.net/index.php/gardener-calendar-s-auckland
BUY, SELL AND SWAP  

Nothing from anyone else as yet.  I do have fig cuttings to be dug out in May/ June as it is getting too big. 

Contact 03 4892030  msscott@xtra.co.nz Likewise if you want to put something in the newsletter.
August meeting:
As mentioned above, chitted Jersey Bennies potatoes will be available for this year’s ‘Spud in a Bucket’ competition.  
Supply your own bucket.  

Recipes: 
Some seasonal recipes that I have been making lately.  
· Pickled Jalapeno’s

· Beetroot Jam
· Choc/Cranberry Roulard

· Walnut and Cranberry tart

· Quince and Blueberry Tart

· Feijoa Muffins

· Walnut, apple and Cranberry Muffins

These will be available on the website soon.  Here’s one to try in the meantime.  
Spinach Dip
1 pkt frozen spinach    
1 pkt cream cheese

½ tsp curry pwd     
2 cloves garlic

1 cup grated cheese

1 vienna or cob loaf

Soften cream cheese, put in blender with spinach (moisture squeezed out) curry and garlic.  Mix then add grated cheese.  

Cut a well into the loaf and hollow out.  Keep the lid.  Add dip to the hollowed out section and replace lid. 

Bake in oven until warmed through, approx. 10 minutes.  

Use cob to eat dip with.
Thanks for taking the time to read this. If you ever want to write something about your garden, add news or any useful info to this newsletter please contact Marg Scott msscott@xtra.co.nz 
489 2030.  Happy gardening ( 
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Next Club Meeting:  Monday 14th August 2017   (NO JUNE + JULY MEETINGS) 


Trade table: Seed swap / sharing included. 


Planting now Q&A 


Club Talk: Ross on ‘Safety in the Garden’


Vegetable Competition: One Parsnip and/or Leek. We will also be giving out x1 chitted Jersey Bennie each for this year’s spud in a bucket competition.  


Supper 


August garden visit: Elizabeth Horton.  Date to be confirmed.  





See below Midwinter Dinner


June 17th 6pm











